Final thumbs-up for Es Pujols upgrades
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At a special plenary session convened today, members of the Formentera Council voted to
grant definitive approval to a project to resurface roads and update infrastructure for utilities in
es Pujols. Today's vote means the start of a call for bids on the project, which will impact the
centre of Es Pujols as well as the town's waterfront promenade and is scheduled to begin
November 1.

The improvements come with a budget of €2,445,750.68 and must be completed within six
months, putting the deadline somwhere before the start of summer. As CiF infrastructure
councillor Rafael Gonzalez pointed out, conditions set out fines should delays occur: six
thousand euros a day if any part of the project is “partially complete”; a daily six-thousand-euro
fee —plus 5% of the total price tag— should any delays affect the project's final date of
completion.

Revamped services

Plans call to overhaul several services: sanitation (rain water and sewage), water supply (for fire
hydrants and street cleaning), electricity and IT. The road will also be resurfaced with the same
type of stone used in a remodel of another Es Pujols arterial, carrer Roca Plana. The works will
integrate Es Pujol's promenade with the beach and aesthetic improvements will be made.
Moving forward, Councillor Gonzalez described it as “the first phase of a broader beautification
plan in Es Pujols whose final objective is to make the town's main roads partially, if not fully,
pedestrian-use only”.




